
 

 

From the Principal’s Desk 
DEAR PARENTS AND CAREGIVERS 

Ballandella Road Toongabbie; Phone: 02 9631 3610 
We would like to show respect and acknowledge the Darug People, the Traditional Custodians of the Land. 

Newsletter: 19 November 2019 Term 4 Week 6 
For further information, visit our web page at: http://www.toongabwst-p.schools.nsw.edu.au/ 

If you would like to receive a newsletter  electronically, 
please email toongabwst-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au and include your child’s name and class. 

CALENDAR 
21 Nov Kindergarten 2020 

Orientation 

26 Nov Yr 6 Gala day 11am-1pm 

27 Nov Evening performance 

28 Nov Evening performance 

28 Nov Kindergarten 2020 
Orientation 

3 Dec P&C Meeting 

5 Dec Kindergarten 2020 
Parent information night 
6:30 PM 

11 Dec Yr 6 Farewell 

12 Dec Presentation Day 

16 Dec Fun Day 

18 Dec Students last day 

20 Dec Staff last day 

APPROACHING STUDENTS AND 
PARENTS  
As a parent myself, at times issues 
occur in my children’s school 
concerning other children. I know 
that when issues do occur, as 
parents they affect us emotionally 
and we want to sort out these 

issues for our children by talking to the students 
concerned, this is a natural human reaction. When issues 
occur, I encourage you not to confront or talk to the 
children involved. If there is an issue with another child 
or parent it is imperative that you talk to your child’s 
teacher, any of the assistant principals or principal. 
Please ensure that you do not speak to anyone else’s child 
or their parent as this often escalates matters. Our 
school has very clear expectations about this. Please be 
assured that the school will deal with any issues/concerns 
raised by parents and we will work to resolve them for 
you. Your co-operation on this matter is very much 
appreciated.  
The use of inappropriate language, even just in 
conversation, is always inappropriate (in and around 
students). The school has clear expectations of what we 
expect from our amazing students – who are the very, 
very best to be found in any school setting. As a school 
and wider community the same high expectations are in 

place for all of us at all times and 
should be demonstrated at all times.  
Please note, that just as a school 
community we have zero tolerance of 
inappropriate behaviours from the 
students, the same philosophy 
applies to adults. I will not hesitate 
to take stern action in regards to 
such incidences. 
LIBRARY NEWS 
Week 7 Term 4 2019 will be the last 
week for the students to borrow 
books, for this year. All books need 
to be returned to the library by 
Friday 6 December 2019. Please 



 

 

check at home for library 
books. All our books have a 
barcode, on the front cover, 
with our school's name on it as 
illustrated by the image below. 
Thank you for your assistance. 
Mrs Sant 
PBL NEWS  
In Weeks 6 and 7 our school 
PBL focus is Be Respectful, 
with a specific emphasis on 
‘treat others the way you want 
to be treated’. Teachers will 
discuss in the classroom how 
students can be respectful in 
different contexts both at 
home and school. This includes, 
listening and following teacher 
instructions, speaking politely to others, 
apologising when you have done the wrong thing, 
taking responsibility for your actions and 
looking after all areas of their school 
environment. Students need to learn how to be 
respectful towards others in different ways in 
order to receive it.  
Finally, congratulations to the students 
presented with PBL awards at our assembly on 
Thursday. Well done. 

LIFT OFF!   
STEADY 
On Wednesday 6 

November the Year 4 
students had the 

opportunity to be involved in our final Lift Off 
evening this year. A big thank you to all the 
parents and students who participated in this 
worthwhile event. Thanks to Marlena who 
facilitated our evening and to the teachers who 
took the time to help make our evening a 
success.   
We look forward to running these awesome 
evenings again next year. 

     EMOTIONS Campaign 
 Article 3 
Talking about feelings is an important skill for 
our children. It is the first step they will take 
towards being able to seek help and to solve 
their own problems. It is a corner stone of 
resilience and protects children from negative 
mental health outcomes as teenagers. So start 
building up your child’s positive mental health 
now by joining the Family Connect ‘Emotions’ 
challenge. 
To find out how, go to go to 
www.familyconnect.org.au 
SCHOOL ENROLMENTS 
We are carefully watching school enrolment 
numbers as we begin preparations and 
organisation for 2020. If you know that your 
current Kindergarten to Year 5 child will NOT 
be returning to Toongabbie West Public School 
next year, it would be very much appreciated if 
you could inform me in writing as soon as 
possible if you have not already done so. 

YEAR 6 GALA DAY 
The annual Year 6 Gala day is fast 
approaching, it is an opportunity 
for Year 6 students to organise a 
fun event for the Toongabbie 
West community to enjoy. Below is 
some information about the day. 
Raffle tickets? 
Tickets are 50c each or 3 for $1. 
This year we have some amazing 
prizes including:  
1st prize $200 in cash 
2nd prize $150 in cash 
3rd prize 2 Tickets to Raging 
Waters 
4th prize $100 Bunnings gift card  
5th prize $50 Woolworths gift 
card  

This year, we also have prizes for the 
students who sell the most raffle tickets! 
K-2 winner: $25 Woolworths gift voucher  
3-6 winner: $25 Woolworths gift voucher  
When is Gala Day? Gala Day will be held 
Tuesday 26 November 2019. The event will 
start at 11am and conclude at 1pm.  
This will be followed by the gala day raffle at 
2:15pm. 
Who can come to Gala Day? Toongabbie West 
Public School students along with family and 
friends are welcome to attend and enjoy the 
activities at Gala Day whilst supporting our 
Year 6 students.  
How Gala Day works:  
Tokens are purchased by students to play over 
25 different games run by Year 6 students. 
Activities include a jumping castle, drawing 
competitions, an obstacle course, soccer 
shootout, fake tattoos, plenty of water 
activities and so much more!!!!! 
Year 6 students have brought in prizes for 
students to win at each stall. 
Best of all, you are guaranteed to win prizes at 
each activity you play. 
Tokens are 25c each or five tokens for $1.00. 
Activities cost two to four tokens per game. 
Participants purchase tokens to play the 
activities. All money raised through playing 
games on the day goes towards the Year 6 
Farewell and the Year 6 school gift, benefiting 
all students at Toongabbie West P.S. 
How many tokens does my child need? We 
recommend each student has $10 to $15 
worth of tokens; as this is a two-hour event 
allowing students to play for the whole two 
hours. 
When can I purchase tokens? You can 
purchase tokens in the mornings from 8:30am. 
till 8:55am. Just look for the Gala Day token 
counter located in the morning playground area. 
You can also purchase tokens on the day. Once 
again, thank you for your support of Gala Day. 
The students and staff hope to see you all on 
Tuesday 26 November 2019, starting at 11am.  



 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 


